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On behalf of the Wisconsin Department of Transportation, Bureau of Transportation Safety and 
Technical Services (BOTS2), I am pleased to present the State of Wisconsin’s Annual Evaluation Report of 
federal fiscal year 2020 highway safety program activities. The report identifies behavioral activities 
undertaken with both state and federal highway safety funds and some additional activities undertaken 
by our valued safety partners in support of our transportation safety objectives. 

Wisconsin is responsible for roughly 1.52% of the country’s traffic fatalities and has seen a decrease of 
0.7 % in fatalities since 2015 (from 555 in 2015 to 551 in 2019). Wisconsin has 1.77% of the U.S. 
population. With a strong and active commitment from our safety partners in federal fiscal year 2020, 
BOTS administered highway safety grants provided by the National Highway Traffic Safety 
Administration (NHTSA) under 23 U.S.C. Chapter 4. The Wisconsin Department of Transportation 
continually promotes traffic safety through education, engineering, enforcement, and emergency 
medical services. The delivery of the multiple programs described in this report collectively work to 
prevent fatalities and serious injuries on all Wisconsin roads. 

Sincerely, 

David Pabst, Director 
Bureau of Transportation Safety 
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